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McKenzie County Motorcycle Crash 
 
What: Injury   

Where: Highway 1806 near mile marker 290, 20 miles north of Watford City, ND.  

When: June 5, 2022, at approximately 1036 AM CST 

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: Partly Cloudy  

Crash Involvement: One vehicle 

Type of Crash: Non Collison 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, McKenzie County Sheriff’s Office, McKenzie 

County Ambulance, Watford City Rural Fire Department, Keene First Responders, and Trinity 

NorthStar Criticair.  

Vehicle No. 1:  2002 Yamaha XVA 
Driver No. 1: Male, 35 years old, Belle Fourche, SD – Serious Injuries 
Restraints: No Helmet in use  
Charges:  Pending 

 
Passenger No. 1: Female, 13 year old, Belle Fourche, SD – Serious Injuries 
Restraints: No Helmet in use 

 

NARRATIVE:  
The motorcycle was traveling north on Hwy 1806. The driver stated the motorcycle began 
experiencing mechanical issues. The driver failed to negotiate the curve, crossed into the other 
lane, and onto the left shoulder of the roadway. The driver lost control of the motorcycle and 
tipped. The motorcycle came to rest facing northeast on the left shoulder of the roadway. The 
juvenile passenger fell from the motorcycle. The male driver’s leg was pinned under the 
motorcycle. The driver and passenger were transported by McKenzie County Ambulance to 
McKenzie County Hospital. The juvenile passenger was then transported by air to Trinity 
Hospital in Minot.  
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For More Information Contact:  
Sergeant Michelle Romans (701) 328-2447                                                                                                                                                  
maromans@nd.gov  

     
 


